
From: Thorne, Tim
To: Licensing
Cc: Bowell, Emma
Subject: FW: SUPERSAM 141-143 EIGN STREET, HEREFORD HR4 0AJ
Date: 16 June 2017 12:14:05

Reiterating Trading Standards objection to the alcohol licence application for Supersam- three
test purchases of illegal cigarettes.
Tim Thorne
Principal Trading Standards Officer                                                                                 
Consumer Protection and Special Investigations
Herefordshire Trading Standards Service
Economy Communities & Corporate Directorate
Tel No: 01432 261697
 
This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the addressee. This
communication may contain material protected by law from being passed on. If you are not the intended recipient and
have received this e-mail in error, you are advised that any use, dissemination, forwarding, printing, or copying of this e-
mail is strictly prohibited. If an attachment is included we cannot accept any liability for any loss or damage sustained as
a result of software viruses. It is your responsibility to carry out such virus checking as is necessary before opening any
attachment.

If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify the IT Service Helpdesk at the Herefordshire Council, Telephone
01432 260160

 

From: Thorne, Tim 
Sent: 16 May 2017 14:48
To: Licensing
Cc: Spriggs, Fred; Bowell, Emma; Corfield, Claire
Subject: SUPERSAM 141-143 EIGN STREET, HEREFORD HR4 0AJ
 
Hi,
I wish to object to the alcohol licence application made by Katarzyna Saleh, wife of owner
Goraen Saleh who took over on 21/02/17 from Mr Jamal.
The objection is due to the shop selling illegal non UK duty paid cigarettes and tobacco which is
serious criminal activity.
The evidence of this since the new owner took over is three test purchases of foreign non-UK
duty paid cigarettes.

These were on 8th March 2017, 22nd March 2017 and 12th April by  one of our officers.
I shall bring the test purchases along to any subsequent hearing and present them as evidence.
 
In addition the application is for a premise licence. The premises are severely tainted with a
history of selling illegal cigarettes and tobacco.
For at least the last 6 years under every different owner the shop has sold these illegal products.
As such I suggest it is simply not appropriate for these premises to ever be granted an alcohol
licence again.
 
Tim Thorne
Principal Trading Standards Officer                                                                                 
Consumer Protection and Special Investigations
Herefordshire Trading Standards Service
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